Geelong Calisthenics Newsletter February 2002

We are having a BBQ on the 8th of June at Bunnings – We would love to see you there, 9am onwards. All proceeds go back into the club. Any offers of Help appreciated



Just a follow-up from our fee charges in last months' Newsletter. Please note that the late payment will be incurred if fees have not been paid on the last class day month end for March, June and September. BUT ALSO PLEASE NOTE THAT PARENTS WHO ARE EXPERIENCING TROUBLE IN PAYMENTS. PLEASE SEE YOUR DUTY MUMS - WE ARE GLAD TO HELP OUT IN ANYWAY

We have an award that is presented at the Presentation Night called the JEAN NASH AWARD: During the course of the year all coaches in the Sub-Junior and Intermediate sections give votes each week.

The votes are then tallied at the end of the year and are based on the following:-

- Consistency over the whole year
- Interaction with all team members
- Relationship with coaches (eg, listening well, taking corrections
- Work, performance and effort in all items for the whole of class time
- Overall behaviour
- Attendance

This award is given to any member of each section regardless of the team they are in - it is NOT ability based.

SOLO GIRLS - Please make sure your registrations, entry fees and costumes are now paid up. Comps are fast approaching. Also please make sure that you check int eh folder on the table in the mums room for your relative forms. It is your duty to send off the paperwork when completed. Please see Debbie O'Shannessy if you have any problems.

DATES

Anglesea camp: 17-19 May (Please fill out relative forms and

return to Duty Mums)

Dress Rehearsal: 13/14 July (Venue still to be advised)

Saturday 13^{th} Tines 9:00-10:30; Subbies 11:00-2:00; Juniors 2:30-5:00 Sunday 14^{th} Inters 9:00 – 1:00; Seniors 1:30 – 5:00

Barwon Comps: 10/11 August – GPAC (definites looking at Inters

& Seniors this time) Tinies will be at Newcomb

High (dates to be announced

17th November (to be confirmed) 2pm – 5pm **Concert GPAC:**

16th November approx 12 – 5 (TBC) Concert Practice:

Seniors/Inters/Jnrs normal 27/28 April Easter Holiday Prac: Tinies: Wed 3rd April (10:00-12:00) (All other groups have 1st-7th April off) Wed 10th April: Tinies 10-12; Sub Jun's 1-4; Juniors 4-7; Seniors 7-10 We are looking at the Subs to have practice on Sat 13th April at Norlane High From 10:30-1:00 (this will be confirmed by your duty Mum

Next meeting: This will be our AGM. Anyone who would like to have a position on the Committee or join in socially please come along on Thursday 21st March 7.30

LEVELS

Any girls interested in doing either Test 1 – **Grade Two** Prep day is March 24th and Exam day is May 26th (Please see Duty Mums)

Any girls who need to do their Level Three with the exam in June please see Donna Argent.



Could all girls please remember to bring in health snacks, ones that will keep your energy levels up - eq. lots of vummy fruits out at the moment; grapes, peaches, bananas etc. dried fruit & nuts - maybe the Uncle Toby health bars.

Please avoid chocolate, chips and lollies that only give a short burst of energy. Mums please keep an eye on this

Also plenty of water: Not coca-cola/fanta type drinks!!!!!

Anyone know of an electrician that we can see about acquiring tubing/Screw tops for our rod covers - please see duty mums. Thanks.

Anyone wishing to hire costumes from the Club may do so only on Thursday night between 7 -7.30pm. Hire cost is \$10.00, also depending on what is being hired. Please see either Maree or Debbie O'Shannessy.